
 

 

Week beginning: Monday 4th November, 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome back. We hope you had a happy half term. It sounds like the children had a 

wonderful break. We heard about trips to Devon, Liverpool, France, Alton Towers 

and Thorpe Park! We have lots of exciting lessons planned for the children in Term 

2. We are looking forward to Roman Day on Tuesday 12th November.  

Times Tables tests will start up again on Monday.  

English  

The children wrote recounts on the first day back to tell us all about 

their half terms. Some children read their recounts aloud to the class.  

On Wednesday, the children took part in some junk-modelling. The 

purpose of this task was to get the children excited about our new 

English unit based on The Iron Man. They were tasked to create The 

Iron Man, after reading a poem called The Coming of the Iron Man by 

Brenda Williams. The poem described the Iron Man’s appearance and 

characteristics. We used the poem and our creations to predict what 

the book might be about.   

 

Maths  

With Miss Courtney, the children will 

cover measurement for the next 

couple of weeks. On Tuesday, 

children learnt that area is the 

amount of space taken up by a two-

dimensional shape or surface. They 

explored different ways of working 

out the area of a shape for example 

by using sticky tapes. On 

Wednesday, we drew shapes after 

being given the total area.  

To the left are some examples of our 

learning.  

 

With Mrs Pattanshetti, the children will learn the new concept of factors and products 

in maths. We have learnt the mathematical meaning of these words and we used 



counters to find factors and products of numbers. Here are some examples of our 

work: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Geography 

In geography lessons, we have completed our 

topic of The Rhine and the Mediterranean. The 

children learnt the countries bordering the 

Mediterranean Sea and studied the 

importance of Suez Canal. We have started on 

the new topic of Population. 

 

RE 

The topic for RE this term is Incarnation. We 

studied the Big Frieze depicting the Bible 

timeline, created by the artist Emma Yarlett, 

and went on to locate the part of the frieze 



representing Incarnation. Incarnation is in the New Testament and includes the 

Gospels. 

 

Spellings 

The spelling rules for this term and the spellings for this week are as follows. 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great 

weekend!  

 

 

Miss Courtney, Mrs 

Pattanshetti, Mrs 

Burling and Mrs 

Millar 😊   


